SOLAR

Report to Lead Members – 24th November 2003.

Overall Progress.

There has been very little development on Solar over the last 6 months.

Overall, since the improvements last year, the performance of Solar for members has been good. With the exception of 4 days in September there has been very little down time on the system itself. However there has been a couple of occasions when out of hours staff have switched off servers overnight, which would cause failed access to the system. 

The introduction of broadband services in members home would also have assisted in improving the performance of the system.

Solar on the Internet.


All council agendas, minutes and reports have been available to the General Public since September of this year. A solution was developed that linked the new web content management system to Solar which allows us to display all Solar information without compromising the integrity of the Solar database.


The website is very quick and there have been over 300 individual visits to the site during October.

Decision Making Module.


This has been available in Solar since June. Committee Services officers have been trained in its usage and have been provided with documented instructions. Decision Notices can be viewed by the general public from the City council website and all members should receive an e-mail to inform them of their publication.

All Council decision notices are currently being manually loaded onto the website by officers within the E-government team on weekly basis as a ‘good will’ gesture, but this is obviously a drain on our resources. An agreement was made in September, that for a period of two months, a parallel process of decision notices being loaded on to the website and on to Solar would take place, with a view that all decision notices would be managed via Solar from the 1st December. All arrangements and testing was put in place from our point of view, but as at today I believe that no decision notices have been loaded onto Solar. We still intend to withdraw our services from the 1st December. 

Tagging


This service has been available ever since Solar was introduced back in 2000. Training has been provided to Committee Services on a number of occasions.

An agreement was made back in April of this year for all Committee services officers to tag all documents. Whilst some attempts have been made it is clear that only a small percentage of documents are being tagged. Unless there are any identified faults with the system, then there is no more we can do.

Notice Board


The content of the Solar Notice board has improved recently, however the information provided still seams confused and disjointed. If we can help to improve this in anyway then please make a request for change.

Committee Admin Back Office Users

We still have performance issues - still slow to put reports on the system. Unfortunately there is very little we can do to improve this, without significant redevelopment.

I believe that there are a number of bugs in the back office part of the system that requires some investigation. They include

· Reports sometimes appearing twice on agenda even when input once

· Documents are ordered in illogical way

· Use of 24 hour clock with AM/PM

· Reports not accepted by certain folders

Technical

The maintenance and support of Solar is still a considerable concern to us. Most of the time the system looks after itself, but whenever problems do occur we are a little vulnerable. The main concerns are

· Simon Shawcross is our only Solar resource - this is a risk

· Limited understanding and no support of Oracle document management and retrieval system

· No development environment

· G-Mapps box not understood

· Inbuilt packages and procedures for document retrieval are not designed for web use

· Search facility not understood

· Issue of maintaining and support software - versions are out of date

Members PC usage

· The vast majority of Members have P.C access to Solar from home.

· All members P.C’s have been recently upgraded to Windows 2000.

· All P.C’s have had a memory upgrade.

· All members have had broadband connections installed (where available).

Long term plans for Salford

Three options are available:

1. Continue to operate Solar under the existing arrangements.

2. Replace SOLAR with bought in system

3. Redevelop SOLAR using Content Management system but keeping back office functionality
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